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AREA 20

DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

January 27, 2008

6:02 pm Scott S. opened the meeting with a quiet time and the Serenity Prayer.

Attendance:  approx. 42

Introduction for first time attendees:  

Dave – GSR for a new meeting at various homes, “Release the Bottle”, Thursday

Pat – Visiting from the AAA Meeting, Antioch

Brian – from Miracles Do Happen at Serenity House

Chris – Alt GSR from Berger Hall

Anniversaries:

Dawn – 3 years

Mike – 21 years

Dave – 20 years

Darwin – 18 years

Lynn – 22 years

Steve – 8 years

Alan – 18 months

Brian – 9 months

Secretary’s Report:

December Minutes were posted January 27th; therefore they were unavailable for review.  Acceptance was deferred until the February meeting.

Treasurer’s Report:

Carmella began her report by thanking all groups who donated money last month and then review all the inbound and outbound funds.  See the report at the end of these minutes – Attachment A.  Brian motioned to accept; Jill seconds the motion and all were in favor.

GSR Reports:

· Greta – GSR for A Way Out, St. Lawrence Libertyville, 7p.m. Friday.  There will be an open speaker meeting Friday February 29th – Judy R is the speaker.
· Jill - Grayslake Southsiders – February 23rd – Breakfast at Whitney’s in Grayslake.  Coffee at 8, breakfast at 9.  Bob will be speaking.
· Alan – New meeting at Joy Lutheran daily at noon.
· Les – Tuesday 7:30pm Living Free, Libertyville.  Our group is sponsoring a literature rack at the Libertyville Library and Police Station.
Old Business:
None

New Business:
NIA Spring Assembly & Pre-General Workshop – April 5th, Aurora

John C – Delegate for Area 58 – The agenda will be released soon and distributed through each district to the best of their ability.  Please see you DCM for details of agenda.

Only 85 people are enlisted for the Spring Conference and there is room for 400.  Leonard Neumanthal (sp?) – Class A Trustee (NA) will be at the Spring Conference to answer questions surrounding the Spring Assembly.

Committee Reports
Directory:

John – I have been talking to our new printer at Minute Man Press approximately three times a week working out the details of the format, etc.  The format is almost complete and the good news is we will not be losing any information for the old format.

Answering Service:

Greg reported numbers for 12-17-07 to 1-21-2008: 

Total


201

Meeting Information
81

12 Step

13

Spanish Meetings
2

Other Districts

39

Hang Up/ call back     16

Alanon/ NA.
            6

Wrong number
7

Miscellaneous

10

Website info 

20

Solicitors

7

Treatment:

No report

Public Information:

Brian – We continue to work with groups in discussing the literature racks.  We are making some progress with Living Free in Libertyville sponsoring racks for the library and police station.

CPC:
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Grapevine:

Matt –  No report

Literature:

Dawn – No report, but if you need to order literature please see me.

Q:  Bob asked if there was a fund set aside by the Area to help groups that could not afford to buy literature.

A:  John C answered there was a fund at one time, but it was rarely used, so they decided to discontinue the offering.

Corrections:
Mark - Inventory is in good shape with BB, 12x12, Grapevines and thanks to our literature chair Dawn, pamphlets were delivered in a timely manner.

Thanks to the web committee, the application has been updated on the site.

One applicant was added and one declined.

An additional pod has requested meetings on a regular basis.

We met with the new corrections chair from District 12 and have offered our support with their endeavors in carrying the message to the work release program.

Both the work release and jail volunteer lists have been combined for easier check in.

District 28 is looking into creating a “message board “ through their website so volunteers can check in to see how many people will attend that evening, and we will keep the committee members of that progress. Hopefully that will aid with a more constant turnout, ensuring all pods are covered.

Newsletter:

Chris – Thank you for your contributions to the Conscious Contact.  District 10 officers please check your e-mail for the updated copy of Conscious Contact.  I applied and was accepted for a preferred membership discount.
Archives:

Bob – No report
Special Needs:

No report 

Events:

Felicia – The Spring Breakfast is scheduled for April 22nd at the Ramada in Waukegan.  Ticket are $15 but have not been printed yet.  Flier and ticket will be available in the next two weeks.  The speaker is Max M.

Website:  

Gayle – We were having problems posting information on the web last month, but the problem has since been fixed.  Stats on activity within the website were shared.

GSR Contact Committee:

Mike – No report

Officers Reports DCM, Alt DCM:

Alternate DCM report: 

Scott – No Report


DCM Report 

No report
ATTACHMENT A – Secretary Detail
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Left If You Want to Drink... cards and magnets with counselor at Buffalo Grove
Office. She asked me to also bring her enough cards and magnets for distribution
to NICASA'’s five other locations, which I did.

PRINTING

I have had new, larger cards printed and will start delivering them, along with the
smaller, hand-out cards to other locations. I get many of these items for free at
vistaprint.com. 1 find it a great way to get supplies for service work without
depleting my budget.

WORKSHOP

Attended workshop on service yesterday, and got a lot of good ideas. Here at the
district meeting we have often discussed increasing attendance, and Marcia Stiff,
past delegate, addressed this and many other items as well. She suggested that if
each person who normally attends the district meeting brought just one other
individual along with themselves, that would instantly double our attendance.
Seems simple, and in fact, was how I personally got involved in service.

Both she and her husband Larry, our current delegate, told how they went from
district to area and then to delegate, and it is just a very logical progression. I am
hopeful to stand either as Alternate DCM or member of an Area committee at the
next rotation.

Marcia also suggested that getting people to commit to doing service work was
often more successful when they could sign up for 1, 3, 6 month, etc, rather than 2
years. This could work well for Answering Service, CPC, Corrections, and
possibly others.

The workshop was excellent and will be presented again at the Spring
Conference, as well as on other dates in various locations. I recommend that
anyone seriously interested in service work attend.







